
 

 



 

 

SATURDAY, JULY 13 

9:30am  Legion of Mary Curia Mtg., St. Paul’s 

11:00am  Cervantes Baptism Rec., St. John’s Hall 

SUNDAY, JULY 14 

No events scheduled 

MONDAY, JULY 15 

4:00pm  Christian Meditation, Church 

6:30pm  Boy Scouts Troop 328, Seton Hall 

6:30pm  Pastoral Council Meeting, St. John’s Hall 
7:00pm  Gabriel Project Meeting, St. Paul’s Room 

TUESDAY, JULY 16 

11:00am  PERT Club, St. John’s Hall 

7:00pm  Liturgy Committee, St. Paul’s Room 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 17 

8:45am  Legion of Mary Meeting, St. Paul’s Room 
6:00pm  Adult Basketball (SP), Parish Hall  

THURSDAY, JULY 18 

7:00pm  Living the Word, St. Paul’s Room      

FRIDAY, JULY 19 

11:00am  Ray Anderson Funeral, Church 

12:00pm  Anderson Funeral Reception, St. John’s 

SATURDAY, JULY 20 

No events scheduled 

SATURDAY, JULY 13 

5:00pm  Fred Baca †        Baca Family 

SUNDAY, JULY 14      

8:00am   Margaret Mook (bday)   Theda Lord 

9:30am  Janice Kostal †     Cathy Quesinberry 

11:00am Ryan Whorley †      Sweeney Family 

7:30pm  OLA Parishioners       

MONDAY, JULY 15 

St. Bonaventure, Bishop and Doctor of the Church 

8:00am   Joseph Dominic Jr. † Cathy Quesinberry  

TUESDAY, JULY 16 

8:00am  Ruben Cantu †       KofC #4970     

WEDNESDAY,  JULY 17 

8:00am   Teresa Groth Hoffman †  Kahren Family 

THURSDAY, JULY 18 

8:00am  Gloria Plog (Sp. Int)   Brincka Family 

FRIDAY, JULY 19 

8:00am  Sherry King †        Albers Family  

SATURDAY, JULY 20 

5:00pm Kenneth Whitfield Sr. †  Shirley Whitfield 

MONDAY, JULY 15 
Ex 1:8-14, 22; PS 124:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8; Mt 10:34-11:1 
TUESDAY, JULY 16 
Ex 2:1-15a; PS 69:3, 14, 30-31, 33-34; Mt 11:20-24 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 17 
Ex 3:1-6, 9-12; PS 103:1b-2, 3-4, 6-7; Mt 11:25-27 
THURSDAY, JULY 18 
Ex 3:13-20; PS 105:1 and 5, 8-9, 24-25, 26-27; Mt 
11:28-30 
FRIDAY, JULY 19 
Ex 11:10-12:14; PS 116:12-13, 15 and 16bc, 17-18; 
Mt 12:1-8 
SATURDAY, JULY 20 
Ex 12:37-42; PS 136:1 and 23-24, 10-12, 13-15; Mt 
12:14-21 
SUNDAY, JULY 21 
Gn 18:1-10a; PS 15:2-3, 3-4, 5; Col 1:24-28; Lk 
10:38-42 

 

MASS INTENTIONS PARISH CALENDAR 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

The great commandment of love is not something 

“mysterious” or “remote”. Indeed, it is “very near” to 

us (1). Yet how difficult it is to fulfill, being 

neighbor to whomever is in need (3). But if we seek 

God (Ps), we must “go and do the same” (3), for we 

have been create in, for, and through Christ (2). 

SUNDAY READINGS SYNOPSIS 



 

 

Turn to the Lord in your need and you will live 

This psalm for this Sunday reminds us that God is our helper and refuge who invites us to trust 
in Him. Jesus is the Good Samaritan per excellence who had pity of us when we were crushed 
by our sins and death and He came to heal us. He is the One Who heals our wounds and carries 
our hurts. He anoints us with the joy of the Holy Spirit. Let us put our faith in Him and truly 
love God with all our heart and our neighbor.  

 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

P.E.R.T. Club 

New to the parish? Retired? Single or married? Want 
to meet other retirees for monthly social, potluck, 
games and occasional outings? Check out OLA’s 
PERT (People Enjoying Retirement Together) Club. 
We meet at 11:00am on the third Tuesday of each 
month, in St. John’s Hall. OLA. There will some 
club business, door prizes, LOTTO Drawings, 
discussions and signups for carpooling day trips, and 
other future activities. This is followed by the usual 
delicious potluck at Noon. Please bring your own 
eating utensils, wine glass and coffee cup. BINGO, 
with cash prizes, and enough players, takes place 
after lunch. “The Odd Couple”, at the Chautauqua 
Theatre, as our next activity, is scheduled for July. 
Please join us for any and all activities. We also 
collect your donation for nonperishable food items 
for the St. Vincent de Paul Food Locker at OLA. 
Please call George at 916-483-7194, if you have any 
questions. 

OLA Fulfilling the Promise Campaign to 
Build a New Hall/Gym 

Construction update – July 2019 

Summer is nearly half over, and the work continues 
as we get closer to construction of a beautiful new 
Parish Hall/Gym and a brand new Preschool. 
Here is what’s happening: 

 The County postponed the meeting for our final 
approval to July 17.  We are ready! If all goes 
well, demolition will begin in August. 

 Our “Donor Wall” design team is hard at work 
and will soon have renderings of what the 
Donor Wall will look like. 

 Portables have been delivered and are being 
setup to accept our Extension students in 
August. 

 Work is underway to get the Extension building 
ready to greet our preschoolers in August. 

 Our new Principal (Mr. Love) and Vice-
Principal (Mr. Moore) are fully involved in the 
logistics associated with a major construction 
project. 

To all of our donors who have pledged $7500 or 
more, be on the lookout for an invitation to a special 
event in mid-August. The Lucchetti/Vincent 
Families have offered to host a Vineyard Dinner on 
8/16 to thank our most generous donors. If there is 
anyone below the $7500 level who would like to 
increase their pledge to qualify for this event, you are 
more than welcome. By the way, “upping” your 
pledge doesn’t necessarily mean you pay more each 
year. You might just extend the term of you pledge 
out an extra year or two.   

The fundraising is not over. $5.75 Million pledged is 
only about 75% of construction costs. Please 
consider a pledge so we can make sure this project is 
completed in its entirety! 

THANK YOU to all of our donors. This is a 
transformative project and you are a part of it! We 
will update you again after our meeting at the 
County offices on July 17. 

Enjoy July! 
Kelly and the “Fulfilling the Promise” Campaign 
team 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 

Parish Work Day 
Friday, July 26th 

Do you need parish hours? Do 
you like to work outside? Come 
join us for a Parish Work Day on 
Friday, July 26th, from 9:00am to 
1:00pm. Wear your work clothes, 
bring a rake and a shovel! See 
you then.  

Please call the Parish Office if you have any 
questions. 

THIS WEEK’S HIGHLIGHT 

Gabriel Project Meeting on July 15 at 7 pm 

The Gabriel Project is a church-based ministry to 
support pregnant mothers and their unborn children.  

If you’d like to learn more please join the current 
volunteer group for a short meeting on Monday, July 
15 at 7 pm in St. Paul's room or contact Carolyn 
Albers 916-296-2675 or Judith Beck 916-485-6687. 



 

 

Meetings are held in the Youth Room  

Grades 7 & 8:  Wednesdays, 7:00pm-8:30pm 

Grades 9 - 12: OLA’s Life Teen Mass every Sunday 
at 11am followed by group meeting from 12-1:30pm 

*****  

For more information about Youth Groups,  
please contact OLA´s Youth Minister,  

Johann Rubia-Miller at (916) 481-5115 or   
Email: youth@olaparish.net 

Do you like to sing? Do you play an instrument? 
Please consider joining the OLA Youth Choir and 
Ensemble! This group is open to all OLA school and 
parish students grades 3-8.  

Questions? Please email Casey Oliver, Music Direc-
tor, at worship@olaparish.net. Thank you! 

 

SCHOOL NEWS YM NEWS & EVENTS 

YOUTH CHOIR & ENSEMBLE 

WELCOME 

OLA School is pleased to share the news 

that we have hired Ms. Margaret Blanchfield 

to be our next art teacher and resource 

teacher to work alongside Mrs. d'Artenay. 

Ms. Blanchfield is a Sacramento artist and 

creative arts instructor. For over 18 years she owned 

her own art studio where she offered classes to 

students ages 2-89. Ms. Blanchfield has shown her 

art at several local galleries, and her paintings are 

displayed in private collections and offices in 

Sacramento, Tahoe, Napa, and throughout 

California. 

In addition to teaching at her studio, Ms. 

Blanchfield volunteered for nine years with the San 

Juan Unified School District as an elementary school 

art docent for grades K-6 at Mariemont Elementary. 

Once her two sons reached their teen years, Ms. 

Blanchfield, a lifelong learner, returned to school 

where she received her BA in Art Education from 

CSU, Sacramento and her Masters in Education 

from Alliant International University. 

Ms. Blanchfield is excited to develop the artist in 

every child and to help every student at OLA 

succeed academically, socially, and spiritually. The 

addition of Ms. Blanchfield as a resource teacher 

ensures that every day on campus we will have a 

teacher to help our students with special needs and 

those who need additional support. Mrs. Teri 

d’Artenay, our current resource teacher, is thrilled to 

have another teacher on board to work with her in 

bolstering and strengthening our resource program. 

Finally, Ms. Blanchfield is excited to teach within 

the Catholic School environment that she enjoyed in 

her high school years at Justin-Siena High School in 

Napa. She is a member of the OLA parish and looks 

forward to meeting students and parents and to 

serving the school “family” at OLA. Please join Fr. 

Eduino, the administration, and our faculty and staff 

in welcoming Ms. Blanchfield. 

mailto:worship@olaparish.net


 

 

 

Question for Children: Jesus tells us to love today. 
Name a time when you showed your love for your 
family or friends during the past week or two. 
Question for Youth: The Samaritan reached out to a 
stranger and helped him. Who are the strangers who 
you could reach out and help in the coming week or 
month? How will you respond? 
Question for Adults: Jesus tells us today to love God, 
our neighbor and our self. How will you love God this 
week? How will you love your neighbor this week? 
How will you love yourself this week? 

QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

POPE FRANCIS TWEETS  

Living the Word 
Every Thursday 7:00 pm 

St. Paul’s Room 

OPPORTUNITIES TO PRAY 

Prayers for Peace 
The Legion of Mary has a 
statue of Our Lady of 
Fatima for parishioners to 
host her at their homes, and 
commit to pray for peace in 
her presence. 
For information, please 
call Maggie Mongeau at 
483-5807 or the Parish 
office 481-5115. 
We will deliver it so you 
can offer your prayers in 
this time of great need. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, 
following the 8 a.m. mass, 
and continuing until 7 p.m. 
First Saturday of the month 
following the 8 a.m. mass 
until 1 p.m.  
For additional infor-
mation please call Joan at 
335-3532. 

Lectio Divina &  
Taizé Prayer 

Fourth Thursday of every 
month, during our regular 
"Living the Word" meeting 
time. 

The Samaritan acts with true mercy: he binds up that 
man’s wounds, takes him to an inn, takes care of him 
personally, and provides for his care. All this teaches us 
that compassion, love, is not a vague sentiment, but 
means taking care of the other even paying for him. It 
means compromising oneself, taking all the necessary 
steps so as to “approach” the other to the point of iden-
tifying with him: “you shall love your neighbor as 
yourself”. This is the Lord’s Commandment. 

When the parable ends, Jesus reverses the question 
of the doctor of the Law, and asks him: “Which of 
these three, do you think, proved neighbor to the man 
who fell among the robbers?” (v. 36). The response is 
completely unequivocal: “The one who showed mercy 
on him” (v. 37). At the beginning of the parable, for the 
priest and the Levite, the neighbor was the dying man. 
At the end, the neighbor is the Samaritan who drew 
near”. Jesus reverses the perspective: do not stand by 
classifying others by sight who is neighbor and who is 
not. You can become neighbor to any needy person you 
meet, and you will know that you have compassion in 
your heart, that is, whether you have the capacity so 
suffer with the other. 

This parable is a splendid gift for us all, and also a 
task! To each of us Jesus repeats what he said to the 
doctor of the Law: “Go and do likewise” (v. 37). We 
are all called to follow the same path of the Good Sa-
maritan, who is the figure of Christ: Jesus bent down to 
us, he became our servant, and thus he has saved us, so 
that we too might love as he loved us, in the same way. 

 -General Audience of April 27, 2016 

WORDS FROM THE POPE 

We will be inviting to have names added on a 
monthly basis for prayer.  Please call the parish 
office to add a name. 
* John West 
* Joan Cotton 
* Anne MItchell 
* Molly Garcia 
* Tom Bogetich 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 

https://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/audiences/2016/documents/papa-francesco_20160427_udienza-generale.html


 

 

SB 360 
On July 9th, John Watkins, Director for the Office 
of Catholic Charities & Social Concerns, delivered 
over 17,600 signed letters from parishioners in the 
Diocese of Sacramento opposing Senate Bill 360. 
The day before hundreds of Catholics were planning 
to voice their opposition by attending a hearing in 
the Capitol, SB 360 was pulled from agenda for the 
Assembly Public Safety Committee effectively 
removing it from any further consideration this 
year. Learn more:  https://www.cacatholic.org/
policies-issues/faith-public-square/sb-360-
legislative-threat-seal-confession-pulled-committee 

****** 

Rachel’s Vineyard Healing Retreat 
August 2-4, 2019 
Those who choose abortion are our daughters, sons, 
husbands, wives, sisters, brothers, relatives, friends 
& members of our parish communities. The impact 
and pain of abortion hurts - even years after the 
experience. If you, or a loved one have been hurt by 
abortion, this weekend is for you! Come and 
experience God’s healing love and forgiveness in a 
safe, nonjudgmental environment. Open to men and 
women. The cost is $225 per person and financial 
assistance is available to anyone who needs it. Call 
Paula Segno or send an email for more information. 
(916) 733-0161 or projectrachel@scd.org. 

 

DIOCESAN NEWS WORD OF LIFE 

Respect for Life is the Path to Peace 

"The path to the attainment of the common good 
and to peace is above all that of respect for human 
life in all its many aspects, beginning with its 
conception, through its development and up to its 
natural end. True peacemakers, then, are those who 
love, defend and promote human life in all its 
dimensions, personal, communitarian and 
transcendent. Life in its fullness is the height of 
peace. Anyone who loves peace cannot tolerate 
attacks and crimes against life. 
"Those who insufficiently value human life and, in 
consequence, support among other things the 
liberalization of abortion, perhaps do not realize 
that in this way they are proposing the pursuit of a 
false peace. The flight from responsibility, which 
degrades human persons, and even more so the 
killing of a defenseless and innocent being, will 
never be able to produce happiness or peace. 
Indeed how could one claim to bring about peace, 
the integral development of peoples or even the 
protection of the environment without defending 
the life of those who are weakest, beginning with 
the unborn.  

-Pope Benedict XVI, World Day of Peace - Jan. 1, 2013 

Christ the King Passionist  
Retreat Center 

Institute For The Study Of The Passion 

The Summer Series 
Reflection on the Gospel of St. Luke 
Presented by: Fr.Tom Bonacci, C.P. 
 July 18, 2019 
 The Power of Compassion – Luke 7: 13 
 August 1, 2019 
 The Church Revisited – Luke 7: 36-50 
 August 15, 2019  
 The Daily Cross – Luke 9: 23-24 

$12 per session or $30 for the three-week block paid 
at first session. 

****** 

Retreat for Married Couples:  
Encountering Jesus 
July 19-21, 2019 -Presented by Fr.Bob Weiss CP 

Fr Bob will reflect how the encounter of Christ is 
utterly important in our marriage and family. The 
heart of the Sacrament of marriage is to experience 
the love of Christ in our spouse! 

.For more information please call 916 725-4720 Ext. 
301 or register online: 
www.ChristtheKingRetreatCenter.org 

NOURISH INVITE  

https://www.cacatholic.org/policies-issues/faith-public-square/sb-360-legislative-threat-seal-confession-pulled-committee
https://www.cacatholic.org/policies-issues/faith-public-square/sb-360-legislative-threat-seal-confession-pulled-committee
https://www.cacatholic.org/policies-issues/faith-public-square/sb-360-legislative-threat-seal-confession-pulled-committee
mailto:projectrachel@scd.org
http://www.ChristtheKingRetreatCenter.org


 

 

Week of July 7 

For these gifts we are grateful! 

Weekend Offertory:              $  9,920.78  
Electronic Giving:               $  7,870.58  

Total:                      $17,791.36  

Average Weekly Budget Amount:      $12,500.00 

 

OFFERING 

July 14, 2019             Stewards Love 
15th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 “Jesus said to him, ‘Go and do likewise.’”  
LUKE 10:37 
This was Jesus’ command at the end of the Good 
Samaritan story.  Did you know that the Samaritans 
and Jews despised each other?  The moral of the 
story is to live in Stewardship loving our neighbor.  
That means loving someone you may not know or 
someone that looks different than you or someone 
that you don’t like, all without expecting anything 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHTS 

SECOND COLLECTIONS 

Thank you for your generous support in 
last week’s Peter’s Pence Collection! 
Our parish collected $2,051.36. Our 
contributions, combined with those from 
our brothers and sisters around the 
world, will help Pope Francis provide essential relief to 
people in need. If you missed the collection, it is not 
too late to give! Visit www.usccb.org/
nationalcollections, and click on the “How to Give” 
link. 

Upcoming Second Collections 

August 3rd/4th: Youth Ministry 

August 10th/11th: Church in Latin America 

Missionary Cooperative Appeal 
July 13th/14th 

Today, our parish will be visited by Florian Smith of 
the Assumption Sisters of Nairobi. He will share with 
us their courageous evangelization efforts on behalf of 
the Catholic Church and give us an opportunity to 
support their work in the field. A second collection will 
be taken up following his presentation. Special 
envelopes are provided in the pews for your 
convenience. 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

HELPING HANDS NEEDED 

Do you have a few hours each week 
that you would like to devote to some 
volunteer and charitable endeavor? 
The St. Vincent de Paul society of 
our Parish could use your assistance 
in our food locker or on a home 
visitation team. Drop by our facility 
any Tuesday or Thursday from 8:45 am to 11:00 
am, and see what we are all about. We are located 
in the metal building north of the school. Or you 
may also call the SVdP office at 916-481-6352, for 
more information. 

AmazonSmile 

When you shop at Amazon and 
enter through AmazonSmile, 
Amazon donates 0.5% of the 
purchase price to Our Lady Of The 
Assumption Parish. Please 
bookmark our link, located at 
smile.amazon.com/ch/45-3954215.   
and support us every time you shop 
at no additional cost to you. Thank 
you! 

WAYS TO HELP OUR PARISH 

Estate Planning 

A legacy gift to Our Lady of the 
Assumption is one of the most 
rewarding and far-reaching 
investments you can make. Our Lady 
of the Assumption takes the trust you 
place in us seriously. We are grateful 
to those who have included us in their 

plan for the distribution of their assets after death. 
We pray that you will keep Our Lady of the 
Assumption Parish and/or School in mind. We 
invite you to contact the Parish Office if you wish to 
learn more about how you can include us in your 
estate planning. 

STEWARDS AT WORK 

We so appreciate 
all of our St, 
Vincent the Paul 
volunteers! 
Thank you for 
helping serving 
the needy within 
our parish 
boundaries. You 
are a blessing to 
our parish! 

http://www.usccb.org/nationalcollections
http://www.usccb.org/nationalcollections


 

 


